AAPA commends the
decision to temporarily
suspend another tariffs
increase, and supports
and encourages steps
focused on expanding
exports rather than
creating new import
restrictions.
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Ports Group Commends Agreement to
Delay Tariffs Increase

The American Association of Port Authorities (AAPA)
... the unified and recognized voice of America’s seaports
... today is hailing the announcement over the weekend

that trade talks between the United States and China have
resulted in an agreement for the U.S. to hold off further

tariff increases on Chinese products for 90 days while the
two nations work on details of a longer-term trade accord.

AAPA 1s a member of Americans for Free Trade, a broad
coalition of American businesses, trade organizations, and
workers united against tariffs. In a joint statement with
Farmers for Free Trade and Tariffs Hurt the Heartland, the
coalition’s campaign spokesman and former Congressman
Charles Boustany issued the following statement:

"Agreeing not to raise tariffs on American businesses,
farmers and consumers is an encouraging first step. These
tariffs are taxes that Americans pay, and avoiding a
massive tax increase on January Ist is welcome news that
must be followed up by rolling back the tariffs currently in
place.”

AAPA President and CEQ Kurt Nagle said the
announcement postponing the previously-planned start
date for tariffs to increase from 10 percent to 25 percent is
encouraging news and evidence that progress is being
made in trade negotiations.

“With today’s worldwide supply chain,” said Mr. Nagle,
“American manufacturers, farmers and businesses rely on
our nation’s ports to handle the raw materials and semi-
finished components needed for domestic production of
goods, including goods made here for export. Not only do
high import tariffs cost Americans more to purchase the
things they need and want on a daily basis, reciprocal trade
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sanctions from our trading partners can increase the cost
and thereby reduce demand for U.S. exports, such as
agricultural products, vehicles, machinery and mineral
fuels.”

He added: “Activities at our ports support over 23 million
American jobs. For every $1 billion in exports shipped
through U.S. seaports, 15,000 jobs are created. With these
reasons in mind, AAPA commends the decision to
temporarily suspend another tariffs increase, and supports
and encourages steps focused on expanding exports rather
than creating new import restrictions.”

About AAPA

Founded in 1912 and recognized as the unified voice of seaports in the
Americas, AAPA today represents 140 of the leading seaport
authorities in the United States, Canada, Latin America and the
Caribbean and more than 250 sustaining and associate members,
firms and individuals with an interest in seaports. According to IHS
Markit’s World Trade Service, combined international sea trade
moving through Western Hemisphere ports in 2016 totaled 3.49 billion
metric tons in volume and US$3.01 trillion in value. Of that total,
ports in Central and South America handled 1.71 billion metric tons of
cargo valued at US3941 billion, while North American ports handled
1.79 billion metric tons of goods, valued at US$2.07 trillion. To meet
the growing demand for trade, the AAPA and its members are
committed to keeping seaports navigable, secure and sustainable. For
more information, visit Www.aapa-ports.org. On

Twitter: http://twitter.com/AAPA_Seaports
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